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August 28, 2023 

Via Electronic Filing and U.S. Mail 

Hon. Herbert H. Hilliard, Chairman 
c/o Ectory Lawless, Docket Manager 
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 
tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov 

Re: Petition of Jackson Sustainability Cooperative to Determine if a Certificate of 
Convenience and Necessity Is Needed 
Docket No. 21-00061 

Dear Chairman Hilliard: 

I am writing to advise you of an error in Tennessee Electric Cooperative Association’s 
Response to Jackson Sustainability Cooperative’s Motion to Dismiss with Prejudice, which was 
filed on August 21, 2023 (“Response”).  After reviewing the transcript of the August 11, 2023 
status conference, we discovered an error in footnote one of the Response, which describes the 
dates for the submission of briefs on the issue of attorneys’ fees.  According to the transcript, briefs 
from Jackson Energy Authority and Tennessee Electric Cooperative Association are due on 
September 1, 2023 (and not on August 31, 2023).  Response briefs are due on September 8, 2023 
(and not on September 7, 2023). 

Should you have any questions concerning this information, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Matthew J. Sinback 

cc: Hearing Officer Monica Smith-Ashford, Esq. (via email) 
All Counsel of Record (via email) 
Steve Lefkovitz (via email) 
Dennis Emberling, 1100 Whitehall Street, Jackson, TN 38301 (via U.S. mail) 




